
SENSE OF THE BOARD RESOLUTION 
CONGRATULATING THE TERRY CONNERS ICE RINK 

ON ITS 50TH ANNIVERSARY 
 
WHEREAS, on October 13, 2023, the Terry Conners Ice Rink celebrated 50 years of serving 
the Stamford Community at a dinner held at the Italian Center of Stamford; and 
 
WHEREAS, the City of Stamford opened the Terry Conners Ice Rink in Cove Island Park on 
November 4, 1973, with the mission of providing the residents of Stamford and the surrounding 
area an affordable and high-quality facility for recreational, figure and hockey skaters; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Terry Conners Ice Rink was named after Terry Conners, a Stamford resident 
who was an avid skater and whose “desire to teach the skills of skating is perpetuated in this 
modern concept of the frozen rivers and lakes he challenged and conquered”; and  
 
WHEREAS, the Terry Conners Ice Rink provides a variety of programs to skaters of all ages 
and abilities throughout the year, including a learn to skate program; public, freestyle and open 
hockey sessions; a summer skating camp, and high school hockey; and  
 
WHEREAS, the Terry Conners Ice Rink has been the home of the Stamford Youth Hockey 
Association since 1973.   
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the 31st Board of Representatives that it congratulates 
the Terry Conners Ice Rink on its 50th Anniversary and thanks it for its service to the Stamford 
community. 

 

Approved by the 31st Board of Representatives 
this 8th day of November, 2023 

 

 

 

______________________________   ___________________________ 
Jeff Curtis, President         Megan Cottrell, Clerk 


